
Robinson Secondary School PTSO Board Meeting

Tuesday, June 5, 2018


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Sandra Meyer, Virginia Doherty, Jim Witkop, Michelle Glicklin, Lisa Waters, Michelle Gilles, Stacia Camby, Brian Mumford, Lynn Smith.

Meeting Called to Order: 7:05 pm

Approval of May 8, 2018 PTSO Minutes as presented – M.Glicklin motions, M.Gilles seconds. May minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report -  Admin. School Update: Matt Eline

We have completed our testing and for the second year have a 99% graduation rate for seniors. The two students not graduating will have an opportunity this summer to complete their requirements. We had the senior parade at the elemementary schools today and it was really fun for all involved. Graduation rehearsal will be tomorrow morning and the Senior Awards will be in the afternoon. Graduation will be held at Eagle Bank Arena on Thursday at 9:30am. Former Robinson Ram Bob Ellis will be the guest speaker and Matthew Cohen will be the student speaker. 

Two Robinson employees are being recognized with Region 4 awards: Ryan Good and Terry Crawford. Both are very deserving!

Next week we have a short schedule each day and the teachers will be in on June 18th and 19th to finish grading and clean-up. It will be a busy summer - activities include: our Admin retreat to discuss what went well and what we need to improve; Ann Wong and M.Eline will also present on FCPS professional development. Things should slow down in July. We are fully staffed at this point with the exception of one math teacher and one admin position. There are always some surprises in the summer and Bill Evers can always be pulled in to help out!

Literacy Day is this Friday, June 8 and M.Eline will send an email blast to parents and teachers to outline what the day will hold and encourage all students to attend. Craig & Fred author Craig Grossi will be coming with his dog Fred and will talk about his book and adventures - there will be assemblies for each grade.

M.Eline thanked the board for our service to the Robinson community. It was a difficult year in some respects and a challenging time in our community and society in general. There are many pressures facing youth in our country and he appreciates the work we do to communicate and manage the challenges. We have great kids, supportive parents, a great community and an awesome school! 

There was a brief discussion regarding school security and locked doors. M.Eline informed the Board that the front doors of the school are generally locked at 5:00pm and someone will let you in if you need access after 5:00pm. There is always something going on at school so access should be available but we cannot have someone at the door or in the office 24/7. We want to discourage kids from hanging out at school unless they have an organized group or activity to attend. The school security guard is trying to clear kids out that are lingering at school. Come Fall, perhaps we can contact community use people to let them know that doors will be locked after hours.

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith 

This is our last PTSA meeting - we will now function only as a PTSO. The Robinson PTSO Slate of Officers for the 2018-19 Election was presented by V.Doherty and voted on and accepted without objections or abstentions:

President - Shelley Smith

First Vice President - Jim Witkop

Second Vice President - Laurie Florence

Treasurer - Michelle Glicklin

Secretary - Carole Letzkus

FBLA usually gets a $500 stipend and S.Smith proposed to give them an additional $300. The HOBY awards were funded by Mr. Eline.

S.Smith would like to have a summer PTSO meeting to discuss the budget and a General Membership Meeting scheduled for Sept.

For volunteer needs, M.Dennison will not be returning as Volunteer Coordinator. We should discuss committee needs and deliniate responsibilities for volunteers based on the event. It would by less overwhelming if we get more people involved. It was agreed that we need to have a centralized and uniform email list.

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

We are closing the books on the PTSA on 6/30/18 and should have a balance of $16-17,000. The PTSO currently has $21,000 in the bank and $700 in PayPal.

Monthly report attached and posted online.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence

We had the People’s Choice Awards on May 31st and it went well. We did not select as many recipients as last year. A.Birnbaum will put something out and the list of recipients will be posted on our website and placed in our next newsletter.

Vice President – Admin: Adam Birnbaum  - no report

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications/Social Media: No report

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School/Middle School: No report 

Fundraising: No report
Grocery Receipts: No report

Hospitality: No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty

We have 48 vendors signed up and all have paid online! We also have secured a Santa to be present at Marketplace. There was an inquiry whether we can provide a spot for Boy Scout popcorn sales and Girl Scouts that are Robinson students. It was agreed that should be fine.

Membership/Newsletter: (via S.Smith)

For teachers next year, we will go back to using paper membership forms to join the PTSO. We want more than the $5.00 - we want them to have a vested interest in joining and participating in our organization. Ideas for recognizing membership in the PTSO were discussed including placing a sticker or heart on the teacher’s door. For 1st week folders and Back-To-School nights, we can have a 1/2 page sheet with membership details.
Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: Michelle Gilles

We are trying to get more students into the camp so it was suggested that we raise the number from 270 to 300.

Reflections: No report
Scholarships: Lisa Waters

Recipients of the scholarships must turn in forms to S.Meyer so that funds can be distributed to the respective schools. L.Florence will award the scholarships on June 6th at the Senior Award program. It was discussed that there were many deserving applications received and that perhaps next year we can consider spreading the wealth and awarding multiple recipients. This may be discussed at further meetings and determined based on scholarship funds available.

It was discussed that perhaps corporate sponsors can have a scholarship and fund it next year. 

School Funding: No report
Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: No report

Webmaster: No report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 8:10 pm


